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Waltham, Brigsley & Ashby-cum-Fenby Update September 2017 
 

Crime 

There have been 26 crimes reported in the Waltham Ward during September. 
 
During the evening of 3rd September, a vehicle was involved in a collision on 
High Street. The driver made off from the scene. The following morning, the car 
was reported as having been stolen from an address on Cheapside, following a 
burglary at the address. 
During the early hours of 4th September a home on High Street was entered via a 
window. Car keys were stolen which were then used to steal the car from outside 
the address. Three persons have been arrested in connection with this offence. 
During the daytime of 10th September, a home on Archer Road was entered, and 
extensive damage was caused to furniture within the house. This is believed to 
be domestic related. 
Between 9th & 12th September, a home on Grove Lane was entered after the 
patio doors were forced. Property was stolen.  
Overnight 25th & 26th September entry was gained into a home on Greenway via 
the insecure front door. Computer equipment was stolen.  
 
Between 15th & 16th September, a storage container at commercial premises on 
the Airfield was forced open and a pressure washer stolen. 
 
Overnight 2nd & 3rd September, a 125cc motorbike was stolen from its drive on 
Main Road, Ashby-cum-Fenby. The bike was found abandoned on Bradley 
Road, Bradley.  
A mobile phone was stolen from an insecure car parked at Waltham Leas School 
around 3pm on 11th September. 
Overnight 24th & 25th September, there were four vehicle crimes reported. Cash 
was stolen from a car parked on a drive at Old Farm Court. 
Golf clubs were stolen from a car parked on its drive on Laburnum Close. 
SatNav and iPod were stolen from an insecure car on Frances Court. 
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A convertible Land Rover parked on a driveway had its rear windscreen 
smashed. The roof was stolen.   
 
A property under renovation on Fairway had a front window smashed around 
teatime on 10th September.  
Sometime between 4th & 18th September damage has been caused to a caravan 
parked at a property on Bradley Road.  
 
Other crime include:  
Theft of a cherry picker and trailer from the Airfield during the early hours of 16th 
September.  
A theft from the Spar on Kirkgate.  
Eight assaults. 
Domestic harassment. 
 
There have been three reports of ASB, two relating to youths on Kirkgate causing 
annoyance, and a civil matter of works carried out at a property.  
 
How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in 
the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, 
improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the area. The number 
to call for non-emergency issues is 101. 

If you feel there are issues in your community that your local Police should be 
prioritising please inform your local officers or the local Parish Council.                              
 
The named officers for Waltham Ward are:                                                                                
PC 373 Matt Stephenson matthew.stephenson@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                 
PCSO 7602 Lesley Parry lesley.parry@humberside.pnn.police.uk  
 


